
THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

October 5, 1983 

Dear Marilyn: 

The enclosed picture was signed by the 
President today. 

I am sorry for the delay in getting it to 
you. Would you please tell Mr. Camacho we 
will be sending him a few additional unsigned 
pictures at a later date. 

With best wishes, 

Ms. Marilyn Kaminsky 
Round One 
585 Stewart Avenue 

Sincerely, 

Gail W. Ledwig 
Secretary to 
MICHAEL K. DEAVER 

Garden City, New York 11530 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

October 5, 1983 

Dear Congresswoman Snowe: 

I want you to know that your September 30 
letter to Mr. Deaver urging the reappoint­
ment of Patricia Goldman to the National 
Transportation Safety Board has been re­
ceived in our office. Mr. Deaver is now 
traveling for the President. In his 
absence I have taken the liberty of for­
warding your correspondence to the Director 
of Presidential Personnel, John Herrington. 

On his return I will bring to Mr. Deaver's 
attention your interest in the candidacy 
of Patricia Goldman. 

Thank you for writing. 

Sincerely, 

Donna L. Blume 
Executive Assistant to 
MICHAEL K. DEAVER 

The Honorable Olympia J. Snowe 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

.. 



_OLYMPIA J. SNOWE 
2ND li:ITRICT, MAINE 

COMMITTEES: 

FOREIGN AFFAIRS 
JOINT ECONOMIC COMMllTEE 

SELECT COMMlmE 
ON AGING 

WASHINGTON OFFICE: 

Congrt~~ of tbt '1nittb &tattl 
~oust of l\tprtstntatibcs 

8ajf)ington, a.c. 20515 
133 CANNON HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20616 
(202) 22fHl308 

Mr. Mike Deaver 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mike: 

September 30, 1983 

' DISTRICT OFFICES: 

• 
IN MAINE. CALL TOLL.fAEE 

1-800-432-1699 

• 
FEDERAL BUILDING 

202 HAllLOW STREET, ROOM 209 
BANGOR, MAINE 04401 
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• 
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AuBURN, MAINE 04210 
(207) 7811-24151 

• 
197 STATE STREET 

POST OFFICE Box 722 
PRESQUE ISLE, MAINE 04789 

(207) 784-6124 

I am writing to urge the reappointment of Patricia Goldman to 
the National Transportation Safety Board. As you are aware, 
Ms. Goldman was first appointed to a five-year term in June of 1979 
and was designated Vice Chairman in April of 1982 by President Reagan. 

Since her appointment, Ms. Goldman has done an outstanding job, 
and has the strong support of the major constituent groups affected 
by the National Transportation Safety Board. She has represented the 
board and the Administration admirably, often in the face of difficult 
circumstances. The Administration should be very proud of her 
service on this very visible board. 

This is certainly an opportunity for the President to take 
another positive step toward meeting the interests of women. You 
have helped a great deal on these issues in the past, Mike, and I 
hope that you can provide assistance in this instance. 

I hope that you will urge the White House Personnel Office to 
move quickly on Ms. Goldman's renomination. Please do not hesitate to 
contact me if you have any questions. 

OJS:kw 

SN OWE 
Meffiber of Congress 
2nd District, Maine 

THIS STATIONERY PRINTED ON PAPER MADE WITM RF~V~I Fn FIRS:R~ 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

October 5, 1983 

Dear Mr. Nofziger: 

I wanted you to know that your letter 
of September 28 to Mr. Deaver endorsing 
the invitation from Vern Cristina for the 
President to say a brief hello to the Board 
of Fellows and Board of Regents from the 
University of Santa Clara has been received 
in this office. In Mr. Deaver's absence 
I am taking the liberty of forwarding your 
correspondence to Fred Ryan, Director of 
Presidential Scheduling. I am sure that 
you will hear from him shortly regarding 
this request. Upon his return I will bring 
your letter to Mr. Deaver's attention. 

Thank you for writing. 

Sincerely, 

Gail W. Ledwig 
Secretary to 
MICHAEL K. DEAVER 

The Honorable Franklin Nofziger 
1605 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20009 

.. 



LYN NOFZIGER 

September 28, 1983 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: 

FROM: 

Mike Deaver ~ 
Lyn Nof ziger;v 

I've been asked by Vern Cristina to 
help with his request to get the President 
to say a brief hello to about 175 people 
being brought to Washington October 6, 7 
and 8 by the University of Santa Clara's 
Board of Fellows and Board of Regents. 

Apparently the group is coming to the 
White House and Vern has been asked to 
invite the President to stop by just for a 
quick hello. 

Mike, I don't need to tell you that 
Vern has been our chairman for a long time 
in Santa Clara County, always with good 
results. In addition, I gather that 
Senator Laxalt is also involved with this. 

1605 NEW HAMPSHIRE AVENUE. N.W. WASHINGTON. O.C. 20009 (202) 332·4030 

.. 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

October 5, 1983 

Dear Mr. Barbour: 

I wanted you to know that your letter 
of September 28 to Mr. Deaver has been 
received in this office. Mr. Deaver is 
now out of the country traveling for the 
President. In his absence I have taken 
the liberty of ~orwarding your correspondence 
with your offer to help the President 
should he seek re-election to Ed Rollins, 
Assistant to the President for Political 
Affairs. Upon his return I will bring 
your letter to Mr. Deaver's attention. 

Thank you for writing and for your offer 
to help the President. 

Mr. Max o. Barbour 
Realtor 
Post Office Box 17206 

Sincerely, 

Gail w. Ledwig 
Secretary to 
MICHAEL K. DEAVER 

Raleigh, North Carolina 27619 



MaxO.Barbour 
Realtor 
7116 Six Forks Rd. 
P.O. Box 17206 
Raleigh, N.C. 27619 
919-847-5115 

September 28, 1983 

Michael K. Deaver 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
The White House 
Washington 

Dear Mike: 

,,trust everything is going well. 

Just a note to let you know that I would like to do 
whatever I can to help if The President decides to 
run. Fundraising or something of that sort would 
probably be where I would be most helpful. 

Let me hear from you whenever your hectic schedule 
will allow. 

Sincerely, 

Max o. Barbour 

MOB/11 

.... 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

October 5, 1983 

Dear Mr. Mills: 

I wanted you to know that your letter 
of September 29 to Mr. Deaver renewing 
the invitation to the President to speak 
to The Conference Board during the next 
several months has been recieved in this 
office. In Mr. Deaver's absence I am 
taking the liberty of forwarding your 
correspondence to Fred Ryan, Director 
of Presidential Scheduling. You should 
expect to hear from Fred shortly. Upon 
his return I will bring your request to 
Mr. Deaver's attention. 

Thank you for writing and your interest 
in having the President address your 
group. 

Mr. James T. Mills 
President 
The Conference Board 
845 Third Avenue 

Sincerely, 

Donna L. Blume 
Executive Assistant to 
Michael K. Deaver 

New York, New York 10022 

.. 



THE CONFERENCE BOARD, 845 THIRD AVENUE, NEW YORK, N.Y. 10022 

JAMES T. MILLS 
PRESIDENT The Conference Board 

September 29, 1983 

The Honorable Michael Deaver 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mike: 

I write to ~new The Conference Board's invitation to the 
,J>resident to speak to us during the next several months. 

There are lots of developing grounds for optimism in improved 
management, in management/labor relations, and in partner­
ships between business and education, but the word hasn't 
gotten around very well even in the business community. We 
are spreading the good news, but no one could do it better 
than the President. I enclose an example of what we're doing. 

We are flexible as to place and time and we can move quickly. 

Sincerely, 

~ ,/ 
WTM:ms 

cc: Mr. Thornton F. Bradshaw 

... 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

October 11, 1983 

Dear Mr. Christensen: 

Thank you for your letter expressing your interest in 
serving on the Board of International Broadcasting. 

As you know, the Board was recently restructured to 
increase the membership with the legislative intent to 
appoint some members of the Board of Radio Free Europe/ 
Radio Liberty. Subsequently, when Mr. Ellis resigned, 
it was determined that a member of the Board of RFE/RL 
would be nominated to replace him and that individual is 
presently in the clearance process. 

Please be assured that your credentials will continue to 
receive careful consideration should a vacancy occur on 
this or any other communications-related board or commis­
sion. The President greatly appreciates your willingness 
to serve in his Administration. 

With best wishes, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. Robert H. Christensen 
President and General Manager 
KHBT-Radio 
Broadcast Park 
Humboldt, Iowa 50548 



ROBERT H. CHRISTENSEN 
PRESIDENT• GENERAL mANAGER 

August 16, 1983 

Mr. Michael K. Deaver 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

and Assistant to the President 
West Wing 
T.be White House 
Washington, D.C. .20500 

Dear Mr. Deaver: 

Mr. Walter Howell, III, Bxecutive Assistant to Roger w. Jepsen, 
United States Senator of Iowa, has informed me that he has learned 
£roa the staff of The White House that I aJD under consideration for 
an appointment to fill the unexpired term of Mr. Thomas Ellis on the 
Board for International Broadcasting. 

I have personally visited with Helene von Damm, Barbara McQuown and 
Rosalie Vasiliou about my desire and aabitions to serve President 
Ronald Reagan and his administration. 

Mr. Deaver, I was recently under consideration for appointment to the 
Board of Directors 0£ 1:he Comaunications Satel.lite Corporation. 

I honestly feel that I am qualified and deserve to serve President 
Reagan on the Board for International Broadcasting. 

I would sincerely appreciate any suppGrt that I could receive from you 
in regaJ:ds to an appointment to the Board for International Broadcasting. 

Mr. Deaver, we here at KHBT still cherish the memories of when you, 
President Reagan and Helene von Damm were our guests at an open house 
in September of 1977. 

Z7~ 
Robert H. Christensen, II 
General Manager 

cc: The Honorable Charles B. Grassley, United States Sena tor 
Mr. Walter Howell, III 

CHRISTENSEN BROADCASTING CO. 

., I I ' 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

October 5, 1983 

Dear Tom: 

Thank you for your September 26, 1983 letter recommending the 
Honorable John Marlo for nomination to the United States District 
Court for the Northern District of California. 

We appreciate your taking the time to provide us with your 
thoughts concerning this matter. For your information, on 
September 12, 1983, the President nominated John P. Vukasin, Jr. 
to fill this position. However, be assured that Judge Marlo will 
be given careful consideration during the selection process to 
fill any future judicial vacancies in the United States District 
Court for the Northern District of California. 

With best regards. 

Sit:::l 
MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Thomas A. Black, Esquire 
Comstock, Yonts, Coyle & Black 
340 Soqual Avenue, Suite 205 
Santa Cruz, California 95062 



JAME:S R COYLE: 

THOMAS A. BLACK, INC. 

HENRY e. NILES. m 
MAR(;ARCT L. KINC>A 

STEP>-4£N W. PREMO 

Michael Deever, Esq. 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 

Dear Mike: 

COMSTOCK. YONTS. COYLE ES BLACK 
A LAW ASSOCIATION 

3<10 SOOUEL AVENUE. SUITE i!0!5 

SANTA CRUZ. CALIFORNIA 95062 

September 26, 1983 

A~EA cooe: 408 

TELEPHONE 427-2727 

It has been a long time since we've had an opportunity to 
speak but I did want to take this opportunity to drop you a note 
to recommend a local Judge for an appointment which I understand 
will soon be opening for the Federal District Court of the 
Northern District of California. 

Judge John Marlo was appointed to the bench of the Municipal 
Court in 1973 by the (then) Governor, Ronald Reagan. Since 
that time, he has compiled an outstanding judicial record. 
While he is still in the Municipal Court, he has been one of 
the leaders in the State Judiciary and the education of Judges. 
He is highly regarded here locally; he has been a lecturer 
for the California Center for Judicial Education and Research 
and for the Continuing Judicial Studies Programs. 

Judge Marlo's background was as a practicing lawyer here in 
Santa Cruz and as a City Attorney for the City of Capitola. 
He published a textbook through McGraw-Hill in 1970, entitled 
"The Police Officer and Criminal Justice". This is a widely 
used textbook for police officers throughout the country. He 
has also published some articles on California Courts and 
California Judicial Education Journals. 

Judge Marlo was a Military Officer with the Military Police 
in the United States Army Police Corps and a Captain in the Army 
Reserve in the Judge Advocate General's Corps. He worked his 
way through college and law school as a Police Officer in the 
City of San Jose. He graduated from San Jose State University 
iri Police Science in 1956 and from Santa Clara University Law 
School in 1961. 



7STOCK. YONTS. COYLE S BLACK 
A LAW ASSOCIATION 

Michael Deever 
The White House 

I Washington, D.C. 

Judge Marlo has lectured at the Judge's College in 
Berkeley and has been the recipient of a number of awards 
connected with his judicial and civic acknowledgements. 

I have known Judge Marlo and his family for close to 
thirty years. He and his wife raised five lovely children 
and have enjoyed the deep respect of the whole community. 

The singular reason for the fact that Judge Marlo has 
not been elevated to the Superior Court is simply that 
Governor Jerry Brown was the Governor for eight years. 

Assuming that an opening is available in the Federal 
District Court in the Northern District of California, I could 
heartily recommend John Marlo and I know that if the President 
makes· such and appointment, he will be as pleased with that 
appointment as I am sure he is with the appointment he made 
when, in 1973, he appointed Judge Marlo to the Municipal Court 
bench. 

With regards to the family, I remain, 

Very truly yours, 

THOMAS A. BLACK 

TAB:llb 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

.WASHINGTON 

October 11, 1983 

Dear Mr. Balitzer: 

Thank you for sending me a complimentary 
copy of A Time for Choosing: The Speeches 
of Ronald Reagan 1961-1982. The Americans 
for the Reagan Agenda have reason to be 
pleased with their publication. 

I will always enjoy having this edition 
of the President's ideas on basic American 
values. I appreciate your thoughtfulness 
in sending the book. 

With best wishes, 

Mr. Alfred Balitzer 
Vice President 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Americans for the Reagan Agenda 
888 17th Street, N.W., Suite 902 
Washington, D.C. 20006 



Donald F. Sammis, President 
Alfred Balitzer, Vice Presidenr 
Daniel Cathcan, Execu1ive Director 

NATIONAL ADVISORY BOARD 
Jack Abramoff 
Robert 0. Anderson 
[rnest Angelo, Jr. 
David H. Barron 
Margaret Manin Brock 
Houston Burnside, Jr. 
Al Cardenas 
Honorable James M. Collins 
Holly Coors 
Jack L. Courtemanche 
Howard H. Dana, Jr. 
Justin Dart 
Honornble David Dreier 
Robert L. Emel! 
Larry Field 
Max Fisher 
Dr. Hoyt D. Gardner 
Honorable Newt Gingrich 
Peter D. Herder 
Marcia Wibon Hobbs 

-.Jaquelin H. Hume 
Earle Jorgensen 
Honorable Delbert L. Lalla 
Honorable Paul Laxalt 
Honorable Jerry Lewis 
Polly Logan 
Honorable Trent Lott 
William J. Lowenberg 
Jame' Lyon 
James Munn 
Jerry Oren 
Bob J. Perry 
Honorable John C. Pritzlaff 
Nancy Reynolds 
James Roosevelt 
Henry Sa!vatori 
Henry Sayler 
Harold Bryon Smith, Jr. 
hank D. Stella 
J .A. "Bo" Sullivan 
Honorable Strom Thurmond 
Holmes Tutt le 
Jack Wrather 

---·*-.=g._-

171908 cu.J 

September 12, 1983 

The Honorable Michael K. Deaver 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
The White House 
Wash., DC 20500 

Dear Mr. Deaver: 

Americans for the Reagan Agenda is pleased 
to announce the publication of A Time for 
Choosing - The Speeches of Ronald Reagan, 
1961-1982. 

Enclosed is a complimentary copy of the 
volume. ARA hopes that you will find it 
inspiring, edifying and useful. 

s(i·n rely, . · 
Ir')~~-, I 

' l 

Alfred Balitzer 
Vice President 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

October 11, 1983 

Dear Spencer: 

Thank you for your September 8, 1983 letter expressing your 
interest in nomination to the United States Court of Appeals 
for the Ninth Circuit. 

I have advised the appropriate members of the President's 
Judicial Selection Committee of your desire to be appointed to 
the Ninth Circuit. Be assured that you will be given serious 
consideration, both here and at the Department of Justice, during 
the selection process to fill this judicial vacancy. 

The President and I appreciate your continued support and 
are grateful to you for your interest in serving the Admini­
stration. 

With best wishes, 

The Honorable Spencer Williams 
United States District Judge 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

for the Northern District of California 
United States District Court 
San Francisco, California 94102 



' 

UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT 
NORTHERN DISTRICT OF CALIFORNIA 

SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA 94102 

Honorable Michael K. Deaver 
Assistant to the President & 

Deputy Chief of Staff 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mike: 

September 8, 1983 

I marked this "personal" but assume it has been 
screened three times before getting to you. I appreciate 
your screeners' good judgment in clearing it ... if they 
did. 

The tremendous problems both you and Ed deal with on an 
hourly basis probably do not leave much time for small talk 
so Ed may not have mentioned my interest in filling a 
vacancy that is soon to occur in the Ninth Circuit. In any 
event, I have written about it to Ed, Bill Smith, Pete 
Wilson, Paul Laxalt and Lowell Jensen. 

Two things I did not mention (and that's my excuse for 
writing you) are: First, my elevation would, of course, 
create a vacancy in my spot giving the President another 
appointment; and second, I will be eligible for and plan to 
take senior status in about three and one-half years when I 
will be 65 and will have completed 15 years of service. I 
plan, of course, to continue to sit as a judge, as do most 
senior judges, and will probably carry close to a full 
caseload. However, taking of senior status creates a 
vacancy which would give the President yet another 
appointment to the Ninth Circuit. You can see from this, 
that I assume that he will run for reelection and know 
he will be reelected. I have not bothered him with this, 
but would appreciate any good word you could put in for me 
at the right place and time. 



The President is doing a terrific job~ and, 
of course, that's where the credit goes and belongs. But 
we all know how much he depends on you for advice and 
support and we think it's the greatest thing that's 
ever happened to our country. 

Kay joins me in sending you and Carolyn our very 
best. Our family is thriving, we now have six grandchildren, 
and I still find my work to be exciting and challenging. 
We hope all is well with you. 

p. s. : 

Cordially, 

sll~~ams 
United States District Judge 

Also, if elevated, I plan to establish my chambers 
in the new Federal Courthouse in San Jose. In the 
distribution of Circuit Judges, Juneau has one, 
Honolulu - one, Great Falls, Montana - one, 
Boise - one, Reno - one, Sacramento - one, 
San Francisco - one (two if you count Joe Sneed), 
Seattle - two, Portland - two, Los Angeles - six, 
San Diego - one, and Phoenix - three. So, why not 
one for San Jose? 

-2-



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

September 30, 1983 

MEMORANDUM FOR MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

FRED F. FIELDING~ . 
Counsel to the ~sident 

Response to Judge Spencer Williams 

Attached at Tab A, per your request, is a draft response to Judge 
Spencer Williams who has written to inform you of his interest in 
being appointed to the current vacancy on the Ninth Circuit Court 
of Appeals. 

For your information, Judge Williams corresponded with Ed Meese 
on this subject on August 5, 1983. On August 18, 1983, I res­
ponded on behalf of Ed thanking the Judge for informing us of his 
interest. Copies of this correspondence are attached at Tab B. 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

.WASHINGTON 

October 11, 1983 

Dear Senator Byrd: 

Thank you for your letter of September 23 
expressing your views on acid rain. 

This is indeed a complex question and 
therefore the Cabinet Council on Natural 
Resources and the Environment is weighing 
carefully a whole range of options that 
will be forwarded to the President for 
his consideration. This process will take 
into account the latest scientific opinion 
as well as projected economic impacts. Ac­
cordingly your comments are both timely and 
helpful as this process continues. 

I appreciate your thoughts on the subject. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

The Honorable Robert c. Byrd 
Democratic Leader 
The United States Senate 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

... 



• BYRD 
.«GINIA 

~uikh ~hrl£1' ~tttait 
@ffitt nf t4c ~tmoaatit ~tr 

Jl!laalJinshtn, ~.GI. ZDS lll 

September 23, 1983 

The Honorable Michael K. Deaver 
Assistant Chief of Staff 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mr. Deaver: 

I am writing to express my deep concerns regarding the issue 
of acid rain. As you know, this is one of the most complex 
and divisive issues on the national policy agenda. I 
understand that the Cabinet Council has been giving careful 
consideration to this issue over the past few weeks. I hope 
you share my misgivings with respect to the scientific basis 
of the major proposals to reduce acidic deposition in the 
Northeast by reducing emissions of sulphur dioxide from 
coal-firedpowerplants in the Midwest and Appalachia. 

The scientific uncertainty on these issues raises questions 
about the effectiveness of any acid rain control proposal 
that requires multimillion ton reductions in sulphur 
dioxide. The economic costs to such regions as the Midwest 
and Appalachia are likely to be high, and the environmental 
benefits to the Northeast are at least uncertain. 

There are hundreds of communities in the Midwestern and 
Appalachian states which depend upon coal mining. For 
example, in my state of West Virginia, coal mining is a 
crucial part of the economy. If an acid rain control 
proposal were implemented, such as the one reported by the 
Senate Environment Committee, much of the coal produced in 
the high-sulphur coal-producing counties in Northern west 
Virginia would be rendered unmarketable. Thousands of coal 
mining jobs would be lost as a result, and the economies of 
the coal mining communities in those counties would be 
devastated. According to a recent study by the Congressional 
Research Service, a number of other states, such as Indiana, 
Illinois, Pennsylvania, and Ohio, could experience similar, 
or even greater, economic devastation. Supporters of 
stringent acid rain control proposals have simply failed to 
take such economic and employment consequences into account. 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

October 11, 1983 

Dear Michael: 

Many thanks for your letter of October 3 
with the enclosed letter to the President 
and the catalogue. The exhibition A New 
World: Masterpieces of American Painting, 
1760-1910, to open at the Corcoran Gallery 
sounds wonderful. 

I have taken the liberty of passing your 
correspondence requesting the President's 
participation on to Fred Ryan, Director 
of Presidential Scheduling. We will dis­
cuss this invitation at our next long­
range scheduling meeting and you should 
expect to hear from Fred shortly. 

I appreciate your thoughtfulness in sending 
me the marvelous catalogue. I can see why 
you anticipate a stupendous show. 

With best wishes, 

Mr. Michael Botwinick 
Director 
Corcoran Gallery 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Seventeenth Street & New York Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20006 



THE CORCORAN GALLERY 
SE\'E!\:TUNTH STRUT &. l\'E\\' YORK A \TNUL N.\\'. 

\'\'/\SHINCTON. D.C. WOOb 

Mr. Michael K. Deaver 
Assistant to the President and 

Deputy Chief of Staff 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 

Dear Mike: 

October 3, 1983 

I put this in your good hands. As you can see from 
the catalogue enclosed, the show is stupendous. It is a 
super American blockbuster and we hope the President can 
come. Muffie Brandon is charting United Technologies' 
course in terms of guest list and policy and everything 
is going to be first rate. 

If the dinner is not possible, please take advanta e 
of the opportunity to cut the ribbon, so to speak, th 
day. It can provide very positive attention. 

My best to Carolyn. 

ichael Botwinick 
Director 

P.S. I can follow-up with any details or information you need. 
Please don't hesitate to call. 



THE WH iTt:= HOU.3>:: 

October 11, 1983 

Dear Mr. President: 

It was with sadness and shock that I returned home 
from Korea to learn of the outrageous terrorist attack 
on members of your government in Burma. 

It was only Friday morning Foreign Minister Burn Suk Lee 
hosted a breakfast for me and the American party 
travelling with me. 

Please accept my sincere sympathy to you and your 
government for this terrible tragedy. Your people 
have carried a great burden in the last few weeks 
and all of us will remember you in our prayers. 

May God bless you and the Korean people during this 
very difficult time. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

His Excellency Chun Doo Hwan 
President of the Republic of Korea 
Seoul, Korea 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

October 11, 1983 

Dear Dick: 

Thank you for your letter of October 5 
asking that the President address the 
American Council of Life Insurance at 
their annual meeting. Unfortunately, 
the President will just have returned 
from his Far East trip and there is no 
way of rescheduling this event. 

With best wishes, 

Si~ 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

The Honorable Richard s. Schweiker 
President 
American Council of Life Insurance 
1850 K Street, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20006 



1850 K Street, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20006 

American Council of Life Insurance 

The Honorable Michael K. Deaver 
Deputy Chief of Staff and 

Assistant to the President 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mike: 

Richard S. Schweiker 
President 

Responding to my April 26 invitation to the President 
to address the Council's Annual Meeting, you noted in your 
letter of April 29 that the request had been put into the 
scheduling system. 

I've noted in the press that the President's Far East 
trip is still planned but somewhat curtailed. 

This is a reminder that should the President be in 
Washington either on Tuesday, November 15, or Wednesday 
morning, November 16, I hope his schedule allows him to 
speak to the chief officers of the life insurance business 
who will be meeting at the Sheraton-Washington Hotel on 
those dates. 

With best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

£4~ 
Richard S. Schweiker 

RSS/vah 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

October 11, 1983 

Dear Mr. Alford: 

On behalf of the President, I want to thank you for 
inviting him to address the conference of the American Insti­
tute of Aeronautics and Astronautics on February 1-3, 1984. 

We greatly apprciate your thoughtfulness in offering this 
opportunity to the President, or a member of the Admin­
istration. I trust you will understand it is as yet too 
early for us to project the President's schedule for 
February of next year. However, I have forwarded a copy 
of your letter to Fred Ryan, Director Presidential 
Appointments and Scheduling. 

Closer to the date of the conference, Mr. Ryan will be back 
in touch with you regarding the possibility of the President's 
acceptance. Thank you again for your thoughtfulness of the 
President. 

With best wishes, 

Mr. Lionel D. Alford 
President 

MI HAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Boeing Military Airplane Company 
3801 South Oliver 
Wichita, Kansas 67210 



BOEING 

Boeing Military Airplane Company 
Wichita, Kansas 67210 • Seattle, Washington 98124 

LIONEL D. ALFORD 
PRESIDENT 

Dear Mr. Deaver: 

September 28, 1983 

I aftf' -Wr1 t tftq to you on beha 1 f of the Amlt~,--laSiti,wt&-o.i:~ ~ 
Aeronut1cs anct Astronautics (AIAA), tllle nation• s oldest and 
largest non-profit professional society serving engineers and 
scientists in the various disciplines of aviation and space. 

An active membership conducts numerous meetings regularly 
covering major areas of importance to our defense posture. 
The most preeminent forum for the dissemination and exchange 
of information concerning vital strategic policy and planning 
by government, academic and industrial leaders is the biennial 
Strategic Systems Conference. This conference is attended by 
l ,000 or so of the nation 1 s leading corporate Chief Executive 
Officers, senior industrial managers, academicians and government 
officials. 

At the next conference, February 1-3, 1984, our theme is 11A 
Mid-Tenn Look at Strategic Modernization, 11 which sets the stage 
for a close look at the administration 1 s accomplishments and 
plans in this area. Attached is the tentative agenda of this 
conference. We will have some excellent representation by 
people such as Senator Warner, Senator Nunn, General Davis 
(CINCSAC) and General Hartinger (CINCNORAD). However, as 
Chairman of the conference I feel it is important to have a key­
note speaker who can articulate the administration 1 s "Policy 
Imperatives 11 to set the tone for the following three days 1 

activity. Moreover, I would like the speaker to be one of your 
choice. 

I would be very gratefl.al if you would determine the availability 
of President Reagan, Vice President Bush, or a Senior Staff 
Member in the Administration to address the conference. The 
d1alogue among industry, the administration and our military 
leaders is essential to the accomplishment of our national 
strategic objectives. 

3801 South Oliver • Wichita, Kansas • 6721 o 
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I appreciate your consideration and look forward to a favorable 
reply. 

Mr. Michael K. Deaver 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
Assistant to the President 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue. NW 
Washington. D.C. 20500 

Lionel Hord 
General Chairman 
1984 AIAA Strategic System Confer 


